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March 2020 
 

“And what does the LORD require of 
you but to do justice, and to love 
kindness, and to walk humbly with 
your God?” (Micah 6:8) 
 
 

The season of Lent has once again returned holding within it the 
opportunity for deep spiritual growth. Self-reflection, prayer, the study 
of Scripture, fasting, and alms-giving are spiritual practices to guide 
us into a deeper relationship with God and one another.  
 

During the 40 days of Lent, the Lutheran Cluster will once again hold 
mid-week Lenten services on Wednesday evenings. The theme this 
year is Risk-Discovering God Through Holy Risk-Taking. Risk, an 
essential element of faith, is a spiritual practice that requires 
nurturing. What better time to focus on this than during Lent. It is 
during this solemn and dark time that we are challenged to put our 
faith in action as we contemplate on the suffering and death of 
Christ, while at the same time strengthened on our journey with the 
knowledge of the resurrection, and that God is with us. God turns the 
darkness of death into the brightness of the resurrection through 
Godôs great love for all.  
 

Love involves risk. It is a leap of faith that opens our hearts, our 
whole being. Love requires a willingness to be vulnerable opening us 
to both joy and sorrow. The self-sacrificing love of God revealed in 
Christ was an example of Divine vulnerability that places love at the 
center of what it means to live in the kingdom of God. The prophet 
Micah explains what that love looks like. It is seeking and doing 
justice for all people. It is loving kindness, and it is walking humbly 
with Godï acknowledging our gifts and weaknesses ï that all may 
live the abundant life God desires for us.  
 

As we journey through Lent, let us take the risk to love as Jesus 
loved. It will lead us and others through the darkness of wilderness 
into the joy of resurrection and transformation.  
 

Blessings and Peace,  
Pastor Edwina 
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PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 
 

¶ Betty Cadwallader - Schenectady Center for Rehab, Room 
     615a Elm,  526 Altamont Avenue, Schenectady, NY 12303 
¶ Siera Morales – 46A Swayze Drive, Latham, NY 12110. 

¶ Maria Mackey - 9 Consaul Road, Albany, NY 12205. 

¶ Stephanie Yost ï Cards can be sent to her daughter, Leighann 
      Yost, at 46a Swayze Drive, Latham, NY 12110. 

¶ Lillian Skarka - 2 Mercy Care Lane, Room 460D, Guilderland, NY 
12084. 

¶ Maryanne Sangiacomo – 12 Rugby Rd. Slingerlands, NY  12159 

¶ Dick Dunn – 6026 Bane Berry Drive, Schenectady, NY 12303 

¶ Mary Ann Terry – 48 W. Hearthstone Drive, Albany, NY 12205 

Weather Alerts 

In case of inclement weather and possible worship cancellations, 
please listen to the following channels: 
 Capital News 9   WXXA TV 
 WFLY ï FLY 92                    WTEN TV 
 WGY ï 810 WGY   WRGB TV 
 WRVE ï The River   WNYT TV 

 

 
April Newsletter Deadline: Monday, March 9 

 

 
 

March Birthdays 
 

1 ï  Pauline Wanjugi 18 ï Atif Dean  
3 ï  Michelle Wiegert 20 ïSteve Layne 

 5 ï  Logan Rudat  22 ï Susan and Sara Kelly 
 6 ï  Charlie Rappazzo 24 ï Doug Meredith 
 10 ï Russell Crouse 29 ï Bryce Gallucci 
 16 ï Richard Szesnat Jr. 
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Church Council News  

The Council met on February 11th.  The 
following is a summary of the discussion: 
 

¶ We exchanged comments from 
the congregants and items of 
concern. Smooth, effective 
communications are still an issue 
that needs improvement. We 
discussed some concerns about 
a lack of friendliness and hospitality relative to newcomers 
and first timers. 

¶ Planned for the upcoming council retreat to be held February 
29th off-site. 

¶ Discussed details about the possible purchase of a newer 
more advanced organ. No decision was made. Further 
discussion with broader participation is required. 

¶ Discussed a large $10,000. anonymous donation by 
members made to the church. We are indeed fortunate and 
prosperous. 

¶ Election of new council officers. 

¶ Discussed the need to engage in sound, long-term financial 
planning that will take place at the March Council meeting. 
 

Officers of the Church Council: 
President  David Ferrill 
Vice President  Marie Wertman 
Secretary  Atif Dean 
Treasurer  Jeffrey Emptage 
 
 
 

Men’s Breakfast    
 

The men of the church are invited to join  
together on the first and third Saturday  
of each month at 8:00am at the church.  
March dates are the 7th and 21st.   
If you would like more information, please 
contact Mark Kaercher. 
 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi4qur6o8zdAhVHDq0KHYsnDwwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.vox.com/2016/1/15/10771626/is-it-bad-to-skip-breakfast&psig=AOvVaw0ibnyL9l6vl59ZXFZLUCM9&ust=1537625614401741
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Monthly Newsletter Plans 

The Church Council is moving forward with a plan to implement an 
email delivery for the monthly newsletters. This effort will reduce 
significantly the labor costs of printing the newsletter, assembling the 
newsletter, and the printing and ink costs. 
 
To move this effort forward we are requesting the following 

¶ If you have email please let us know of your email address by 

notifying the church (office@gslcl.org). You will begin to get 

the newsletter by email in April. 

¶ If you are a regular attendee and do not have email you may 

pick up a hard copy of the newsletter in the narthex when you 

attend. 

¶ If you are a shut-in, or only an occasional attendee without 

email we will mail you a hard copy. We are however trying to 

minimize these mailings. 

 
We are also culling the mailing list to remove those addresses that 
are no longer associated with the church. 
 
Thank you for your help in this endeavor. If you have questions 
please call the Church or email me at ferrill58@verizon.net. 
Dave Ferrill 
 

           

News from the Senior Shepherds 

The Seniors received a very nice Thank You from Clayton Buff for 
the package we had sent to him before Christmas.  He is currently 
serving in the military. 
 

A big thank you to the congregation for your donation of soup for 
Super Bowl Sunday.  We were able to supply 93 cans of soup to the 
Help Center. 
We will be making fleece blankets for Things of My Very Own on 
March 5th from 9:30 to 2:30. 
 

Our next meeting will be on March 27th at 11:00.  All are welcome. 

mailto:office@gslcl.org
mailto:58@verizon.net
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Mid-Week Lenten Meals 

This year Good Shepherd is responsible for two Lenten meals March 
11 and April 1) that will include soup, bread, and desserts. A sign-up 
sheet is available in the narthex.  If you can help either date, please 
sign up. 

 
Men’s Shelter Meals     
 

The cluster churches are preparing meals for the Overflow Shelter at 
First Lutheran Church again this year.  The homemade meals are 
greatly appreciated by the men and staff at the shelter.  The meals 
need to be prepared for about 25 people and consist of an entree, 
vegetable or salad and dessert.  A special thanks to Colleen Ward 
and John Golon who provided the entree, for Kathy and Mark Silo 
who made the salad and to Antoinette and John Vinciquerra who 
prepared the dessert for the January meal.  Meals are still needed for 
March 17 and April 14.  If you would like to help with this special 
ministry, please speak with Danny Patrick or call him at (518) 477-
5355. 
 

March/April Cluster Collection 

The March/April Cluster Collection is for St. Paul's Center for 
Homeless Mothers and Children in Rensselaer. St. Paulôs Center 
provides emergency shelter to mothers and their children without a 
place to call home. The 19-bed facility operates year round so 
families always have a place to go in times of need. The dedicated 
staff provides support and individualized services to families as they 
transition to independent living.ò  Please consider helping out by 
giving new or gently used items, especially needed: wash cloths, 
hand towels, bath towels, shower curtains, shower rods and shower 
hooks. 
 

Box Tops for Education 
Please save Box Tops for Education to 
donate to our neighbors at Shaker 
Elementary School.  They receive money 
for these special box tops to fund special 
projects at the school. A donation jar is on 
the table in the front entrance.  
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Steward Your Soul for a Fuller Life 
 

Jesus teaches, ñWhat good is it for someone to gain the whole world, 

yet forfeit their soul? Or what can anyone give in exchange for their 

soul?” ïMark 8:36, 37 (NIV) 
 

Instead of the superficial ñHowôs it going?ò a wise colleague asks 
friends, ñHow is your soul?ò  
 

The question requires effort. To answer it I must plunge deep inside 
ï below the constantly churning waters of everyday joys, hopes, 
ambitions, desires, anxieties and disappointments. These are so 
strong, especially our desires and ambitions, that if we are not 
careful they can absorb all our time and energy.  
 

Jesus repeatedly warns us not to let our desires and our worries 
overwhelm us, keeping us from paying attention to the soul. Our soul 
is where we connect with God, the source of our greatest strength 
and truest identity. Without attention, our soul can wither like a plant 
without water. As with all the treasures God has given us, we must 
be stewards of our souls.  
 

The mystics of old and modern prophets (such as Richard Rohr, 
Marjorie Thompson, and Howard Thurman) teach us to employ 
prayer, holy silence, and other spiritual disciplines to tend our souls 
and keep worldly worries and desires from drowning us. 
 

This month, begin a daily practice of caring for your soul. You might 
begin with five minutes of spoken prayer followed by five minutes of 
silence. Or reflect deeply on a Scripture passage. Or try prayerful 
yoga. (Your pastor might be able to give you some resources or 
ideas.) 
 

With a little practice and attention, you can become stronger, more 
centered, and more spiritually resilient.  
 

How is your soul? 
 

Rev. Rob Blezard, Stewardship of Life Institute  

Copyright © 2020, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. 

www.stewardshipoflife.org 

 
 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org/
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From Sunday School to Faith Formation 

There has been a shift in 
congregations and synods around 
the country over the last few years to 
using the phrase Faith Formation 
instead of Sunday School. There are 
a variety of reasons for this from the 
practical being most people ï 
children and adults ï donôt want to 
go to ñschoolò on Sunday to a more 
holistic approach to growing in our 
faith.  
 
During the Faith Formation hour on 
Sunday, February 16th, interested 
people in the congregation attended a discussion on how to help 
people better grow in their faith. Individuals suggested different ideas 
like guest speakers, videos, and craft projects. Overwhelmingly 
people expressed a deep need for community and deepening our 
relationship with God and one another. Increasingly, even families 
have less time to spend time talking over meals together, if they even 
get to eat together at all.  
 
Beginning with our Congregation-wide Faith Formation on Sunday, 
March 1st, weôll be trying out something new. Immediately after the 
8:00am service ï about 8:45-9:00am ï adults and children are 
invited to come together and share some food around the table while 
growing in faith together. Weôll be discussing our Creation Care 
theme of Plastics and our relationship with the earth, God, and one 
another.  Come and be fed both physically and spiritually.   
 
If you have any questions or ideas about Faith Formation, please 
speak with Susan Kelly, Marie Wertman, Carol Gerrish, or Pastor 
Edwina. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



8 

 

 

 

American Red Cross Blood Drive 

The next Blood Drive to be held Wednesday, 
April 15th - 1:30 - 6:00 PM at Good Shepherd.  
You can sign up early! Please call or see 
Carol Phelps to sign up to donate. The need 
for blood never changes, surgeries continue, patients receiving 
chemotherapy continues and accidents continue to happen. The 
need is ever-present. If you have never donated before maybe this is 
the time to consider donating. Walk-ins are always welcome. 
 
For questions please contact Carol Phelps 518-355-3901. 

 
Yes!  YOU can help! 
 

The Worship & Music Team is changing the way we have been 
signing up worship servers. Instead of signing up, coordinators will 
contact you, or you can reach out to them to serve in worship. If you 
would like to help, please contact the following coordinators: Ushers 
(Carol Phelps), Communion Assistants (Bertie Cole), Communion 
Set up and Clean Up (Jessica Kaercher), 8:00 Lay Readers (Dick 
Walker), 10:30 Lay Readers (Betty Suarez), Acolytes (Pastor 
Landry), Greeters (Volunteer coordinator needed). Feel free to 
contact Jessica Kaercher, 518-698-9175 by texting or calling if you 
would like more information. Everyone is welcome to participate in 
the worship service! No age limits or experience needed! 
 

Tuesday Morning Bible 
Study   

Come and join in on the Tuesday 
Morning Bible Study  
11:00 am ï 12:15 pm as we study 
scripture and grow in Godôs word. We  
are studying the book of Revelation.  
Each week we begin in prayer, reach 
out to others who may be ill or just need cheering up with a card and 
personal note, and enjoy some coffee, tea, and other snacks.  If you 
have any questions or need a ride, please contact Carolyn Wolfe.  
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Save the date! 
April 25th! 

 
 

Good Shepherd Lutheranôs Women of the ELCA group will host its 
4th Annual Tea & Talk on Saturday, April 25, 2020, from 2:00 to 
4:00 p.m.  All women of Good Shepherd, their friends, and women 
from other congregations and the community are welcome! 
 
Following the model of afternoon tea from the British Isles and 
Ireland, a variety of brewed teas, finger sandwiches, savory items, 
and sweet treats will be available as women meet and mingle. Plans 
for a featured speaker are in the works, as well, so keep checking 
the weekly service bulletins and Constant Contact for more info! 
 
WELCA members should plan to make a free-will offering to support 
Good Shepherdôs WELCA unit and the National WELCA.  Friends 
and other guests are not expected to do so. 
 
A sign-up sheet will be available in March in the narthex to help with 
the guest count and planning for refreshments.  If you have 
questions or wish to register, please contact:  Good Shepherd 
Church Office at office@gslcl.org or at (518)458-1562, or Susan 
Perkins, lead event volunteer, at susanjperkins@aol.com or at 
(607)376-3485. 
 
We look forward to seeing you on April 25th! 
 
 

 
 
The next meeting of Women of the ELCA will be held on Tuesday, 
March 24 at 6:30 pm. We will plan programs and activities for the 
next few months and elect a coordinator to replace Pam Zepf who 
recently resigned. Please join us! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https://107.org.au/event/tea-talk-social-infusion/&psig=AOvVaw1ei89IsPiShFVnP-Va8Cy2&ust=1581607506959000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLiX4bOpzOcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
mailto:office@gslcl.org
mailto:susanjperkins@aol.com
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“Music is the wine that fills the cup of silence.” – Robert Fripp 
 
Choir rehearsals are Thursdayôs evenings from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 
p.m. and Sunday mornings from 10:00 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. Please 
consider singing with us for Lent, Holy Week and Easter. We are 
learning new music.  
 
Much appreciation to Atif Dean, Elizabeth Strohbeck and Susan 
Perkins for being our Cantors and leading us in sung prayers 
Weôve incorporated childrenôs choir rehearsal as part of Sunday 
School.  Rehearsals are 9:45 am on Sunday morning. We will have 
an additional rehearsal, after 10:30 a.m. service, to prepare for 
Easter. This rehearsal will be announced in the bulletin. 
 
Several of you have provided lists of your favorite hymns and we 
continue to incorporate them into the music schedule. Please forward 
lists of favorite hymns to the attention of the music directorôs mailbox 
at Good Shepherd Church.  
 
If you are called to participate in our music ministry (vocal choir or 
instrumentalist), please speak to myself, Pastor Edwina or any of the 
choir members after service. You can also leave a message at the 
Church office. 
 
Carl Rorie Alexandrov, Director of Music 

 
 
 
 
 

T he  

Music 

Corner  
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Just Breathe: Contemplation at Good Shepherd 

 
God of Daybreak, God of Shadows… 
…come and light our hearts anew…”   Marty Haugen 

(Holden Evening Service) 
 
 

 
Just Breathe meets at Good Shepherd every Wednesday night at 
7pm. We sit in silence, seeking renewal while deep in the middle of 
our daily routine. It is helpfulébut we are giving it upéfor Lent. 
 

This Lenten Season, we will join with others for a simple soup dinner 
and evening worship sponsored by the ELCA churches in our 
neighborhood.  
 

On February 26th at 7pm we gathered at Good Shepherd for Ash 
Wednesday service, and from March 4th through April 8th we will 
attend the Holden Evening Service offered at either First Lutheran, 
Good Shepherd, Holy Spirit, or St. Johnôs Chapel.  Need a ride?  We 
will be carpooling from Good Shepherd at 5:45 each Wednesday 
evening. Please join us, and may our hearts be lit anew. Thank you.  
 

Thank you, and peace 
Mike Gerrish 
 
 

Spiritual Retreat 

Upstate NY Hudson Mohawk Conference cordially invites you to a 
Spiritual Retreat on Wilderness on March 20 – 21st   at Christ the 
King Retreat Center in Greenwich. Rev. Diane Wheatley, 
Inspirational Speaker and Workshop and Retreat Leader, will be the 
presenter. The program begins Friday, March 20th at 7:00pm and 
ends on Saturday, March 21st at 5:00 pm. The cost is $98.00 for a 
double room and $143.00 for a single room. Fees include lodging 
and breakfast, and lunch on Saturday. If you are interested in 
attending this event, please contact Chris Nash at 
storytellerchris@yahoo.com.   
 
 

mailto:storytellerchris@yahoo.com
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Faith Matters – Ubiquitous Plastics 

A challenge from the February issue of 
Sojourners Magazine: 
"Plastics are versatile and convenient—
and killing us, physically and spiritually. 
As people of faith, we need to reclaim life 
in a disposable culture."  
 
Plastics are ubiquitous in our lives ... their use helps advance 
science and healthcare, provides convenience, enables creativity 
and inventiveness, provides employment. "Plastics makes it 
possible" was the slogan we heard in television ads in the 1990s. 
 
Yet 40% of plastic is used only once before it is thrown away. The 
world -- including our oceans -- are drowning in plastic waste. The 
rise and "fall" of plastics has all happened since 1950 -- my lifetime. 
 
What will this mean for the quality of life of our children and 
grandchildren? What does it mean for our lives today? Will we 
choose to reclaim life in a disposable culture? 
 
Plastics ... a huge topic ... lots to explore. In March join the all-ages 
learning experience in the Fellowship Hall during Faith Formation 
Hour for deeper looks, possible solutions and signs of hopeful 
change. 

Thank you, Carol Gerrish 
 
 

Qi Gong 

Boost your metabolism, increase your bone density, improve your 
balance, and enhance your immune system! Join the Saturday 
Morning Qi Gong Club at GSLC at 9:30 am in the fellowship hall. 
Classes are $10.00 each. This is a wonderful spiritual practice, led 
by Maria Patrick, Certified Holistic Health Coach & Qi Gong 
Instructor 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi-_quT043eAhXmqIMKHYvsB9gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://springfieldop.org/featured/faith-matters-08192018/&psig=AOvVaw1GD10gcVxd9Peu-JFXpFRR&ust=1539871661168108
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Book Club 

Online Synod-wide Book Group Using Zoom Technology 

How would you like to connect with 
readers all across the country?  Well, 
with this new and innovative book club 
format you can! Winter weather is no 
obstacle! Rev. Lori Kochanski, 
Assistant to the Bishop for Faith 
Formation has come up with this 
innovative new online book club, and 
moderates the online conversation.  

*March 25 - 1:00 pm and 7:00 pm 
Women Rise Up: Sacred Stories of 
Resistance for Todayôs Revolution by 
Katey Zeh  

Zoom link and meeting ID will be 
provided in the weekly bulletin as 
soon as it is available. 

 
 

Hoffman Car Wash Helping Hands Fundraiser  
Proceeds will now go to the Hillenbrandt Scholarship Fund. Tickets 
available from Chris Kleinhenz or online at  
http://www.hoffmanhelpinghands.com/fundraiser.cfm?id=375 
Exterior $12 ï Interior $29.  They make great gifts!! 
 
 

Monday Game Nights   

During the Lenten season, we will not be 
having Game Night on Monday evenings.  
We will revisit this community activity and 
if there is enough interest in participation, 
we will resume in the near future.  Thank 
you to everyone who helped and 
participated! 

 

 

 

http://www.hoffmanhelpinghands.com/fundraiser.cfm?id=375
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Fair Trade – Geography Lesson 

Open up a bar of 92% cacao Total Eclipse Dark Chocolate from 
Equal Exchange and you'll find a geography lesson on the inside 
wrapper. 
 

Vanilla ingredients are from Madagascar. Sugar is sourced from 
Paraguay. Cacao ingredients come from Dominican Republic, 
Panama, Ecuador, Peru in South America ... and now Togo in West 
Africa. 
 

70% of the world's cacao grows in West Africa. So why has Equal 
Exchange only recently begun to source cacao there? 
 

Meaningful, ethical change often takes deliberate work and time. 
Since 2002 Equal Exchange has worked to maintain its commitment 
to organic and ethically sourced supply chains by building 
partnerships with growers. Finally there are 2 farming co-ops in Togo 
working with 850 small-scale farmers to develop viable markets ... 
enabling their organic and fair trade cocoa beans to make their way 
into Equal Exchange chocolate and our stomachs. 
 

Perhaps high-octane 92% cacao is not for you. A full range of cacao 
"strength" is available from the Fair Trade cart in the Fellowship Hall. 
All are $3 per bar. And all have bonus learning on the inside 
wrapper. 
 

Eat slowly, savor, share, and enjoy! 
 
 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 

Donôt forget to direct Choice DollarsÈ: Grant funding from 
Thrivent Financial through its Thrivent Choice® program can help 
support organizations. Donôt let Choice Dollars expire. Eligible 
Thrivent Financial members who have Choice Dollars available have 
until March 31, 2020 to direct any remaining 2019 Choice Dollars. 
Help support Good Shepherd Lutheran Church. Go to 
Thrivent.com/thriventchoice to learn more. Or call 800-847-4836 and 
say ñThrivent Choiceò after the prompt.  
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Tithe.ly 

You can go to our website www.gslcl.org via 
your computer or phone and make an 
electronic donation. You can also download 
the app from the App Store on your phone ï 
tithe.ly. Itôs secure and easy. Try it out today.  
 
We now have the added availability of a QR 
code to make the opportunity to contribute more convenient.  You will 
see the below message in your weekly bulletins and on our website. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Donate here to 

support the 

various ministries 

of Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church 

 

Support Good Shepherd 
Lutheran Church with  
AmazonSmile! 
 

If you do any shopping online, at 
no cost to you, you can support 
our ministry!  Sign in on your 
desktop or mobile device to 
smile.amazon.com and choose 
ñGood Shepherd Lutheran 
Church.ò  Amazon donates 0.5% 
of the price of your eligible 
AmazonSmile purchases to 
Good Shepherd at no cost to 
you. Thank you for your support!  
 
 

http://www.gslcl.org/
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Easter Flowers Order Form  

 
 

This year there will be a choice of Tulips, Daffodils, Mums or 

Lilies.  All will be 6” pots in Spring colors. Each Plant is $13.50 
 

To order: complete this form below and deposit, with your check or 

cash, in the offering plate. If you prefer, send it to the church office. 
 

The order deadline is Sunday, March 29 
 

Name: (Please Print)        

 

Number of Tulips:    

Number of Daffodils:      

Number of Mums:     

Number of Lilies:    
 

 

Total No. of Pots      x $13.50 = $   

(Make checks payable to Good Shepherd) 

    

IN MEMORY OF:   

         

 

         

 

         

 

IN HONOR OF:          
          

 

         

 

         
 

Please call Carol Phelps with any questions 518-355-3901. 
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      2020 Mid-Week Lenten Program 

 

òRiskó 

(Discovering God through Holy Risk - Taking)  

          Wednesday Evenings ï 6:00 soup / 7:00 service  
 

March 4th –  Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

 Presider: Rev. Joyce Fiore 

Preacher: Rev. John Medwid 

The Risk of Diversity 
 

March 11th –  Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

Presider:  Rev. Edwina Landry 

Preacher: Rev. Joyce Fiore 

The Risk of Following Christ 
    

March 18th –  First Lutheran Church  

Presider: Rev. John Medwid 

Preacher: Rev. Edwina Landry 

The Risk of Wonder 
 

March 25th–  St. John’s-On-Sand-Creek 

Presider: Rev. Jo Page 

Preacher: Rev. Greg Tennerman 

The Risk of the Open Door 
 

April 1st –  Good Shepherd Lutheran Church  

Presider: Rev. Edwina Landry 

Preacher: Rev. Jo Page 

The Risk of Inclusion 
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Social Justice 
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Personal Thank You:  Danny Patrick and his family would like to thank 
Pastor and all the members of the congregation for all of your support and 
prayers for Chris Lysogorski, who is Danny's daughter-in-lawôs brother, who 
was in a very serious snowmobile accident on New Year's Day.  We are so 
pleased to report that Chris continues to make progress and hopefully by 
the time that you read this note he will be in Boston starting his physical 
rehab.  Again many thanks and God Bless all of you. 
 
Dear Congregation ï On behalf of Capital Area Council of Churches, thank 
you for your contribution of $100 toward the 2020 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Scholarship.  
Margaret Danes, President 
 
Dear Good Shepherd ï Thank you for your gift of $175 to Koinonia Primary 
Care that was so helpful during the holidays as we host several community 
events. We are blessed to be partners in the gospel with you. 
Corrie Paeglow, Executive Director 
 
Dear Friends ï We are so grateful for your support for our Heroes! On 
behalf of the Veterans Miracle Center, thank you for your continued, 
generous support. 
Your VMC Family 
 
Dear Good Shepherd ï thank you for your generous food donation for the 
holiday season. Because of incredible people like you, Christmas was a 
joyous time this year! 
Renee Wendover, Program Coodinator 

 
Dear Congregation of Good Shepherd ï Thank you for your incredible 
kindness and generosity shown to the children and the South End 
Childrenôs Caf®. Because of your generous donation of $175 and your 
kindness, we had a great year filled with learning, fun, and delicious, healthy 
dinners. Please join us for dinner some night! 
 
Dear Congregation ï Canôt thank you enough for all the gifts you sent for 
the holidays. It is all great stuff that I will definitely use. Also, thank you for 
keeping me in your thoughts and prayers as I continue in my military career.  
Hope you had great holidays! 
Clayton Buff 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwibvoregZfkAhUvrVkKHbB2D2wQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://clipartix.com/you-are-the-best-clipart-image-54940/&psig=AOvVaw24jp_dot22_GImFcKsgG6J&ust=1566581689191889
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Looking Ahead….Mark Your Calendars! 

 
Palm Sunday – April 5th 

Maundy Thursday – April 9th 

Good Friday – April 10th 

Easter Sunday Services & Breakfast – April 12th 

Children’s Easter Egg Hunt – April 12th 

Holy Humor Sunday – April 19th 

Creation Care Sunday – April 26th 

Crop Walk – May 3rd 

 

 


